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The East Cambridge Open Space Trust supports a proposal to merge the existing pocket park at the corner of Binney
and Third Streets with another plot of land which MIT holds at midblock along Binney Street, which can be seen in option
3, labeled alternate proposal on the attachment.  This will make the existing park larger, and better support the activities
which take place there now.  As the Redevelopment Authority members are no doubt aware, there are tables and
benches which are used for food consumption and relaxation, space for food trucks to supply the aforementioned food, a
kiosk at which members of the public can exchange reading materials, space for art installations by local schoolchildren,
and some raised bed garden planters.  Given the density of housing present now, and the prospect of more housing in
the near future, a larger and more accessible park would be more than welcome, and a complement to the nearby
Toomey park.
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